
 

 

May 5, 2024      SIXTH SUNDAY OF EASTER  

              
 

LITURGICAL CALENDAR 
 

 

Monday, May 6  

 8:00am Lori Handlos+ Arcadia 
 8:30am NO Rosary @ St. Augustine  Halbur 
Tuesday, May 7 
 8:00am Jim Ricke+ Arcadia 

 8:00am Marian Berning+ Breda 

Wednesday, May 8   

 8:00am For the People of GSCP Arcadia 

 8:00am Rev. Jerry Coyle Halbur 

 8:30am Rosary @ Holy Angels Church Roselle 

Thurs., May 9 

 8:00am Archbishop Dennis Schnurr+ Arcadia 

 8:00am Deb Nieland+ Breda 

Friday, May 10 

 8:00am L/D Members of the Jake & Lauretta Scheidt Family Arcadia 

 8:00am Prayers for Rain Halbur 
Sat., May 11 SEVENTH SUNDAY OF EASTER   

 5:30pm Joanie Buelt+ Breda 

Sunday, May 12 SEVENTH SUNDAY OF EASTER   

 8:00am Peter & Gertrude Hansen+ Arcadia 

 10:00am Jim Ferneding+ Templeton 

  

 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION is AVAILABLE 1/2 HOUR 
BEFORE WEEKEND and WEEKDAY MASSES  

or BY APPOINTMENT 

 

    

 

    

 

 

 

 
OFFICE in Breda 

P.O. Box 39, Breda, IA 51436 
Hours: Tues. & Fri., 7:30am–11:30am 

Phone: 712-673-2582 
Goodshepherd@westianet.net 

 

ST JOHN THE BAPTIST, Arcadia 

ST BERNARD, Breda 

SACRED HEART, Templeton 
 

ST AUGUSTINE, Halbur 

OUR LADY OF MOUNT CARMEL, 
Mt. Carmel 

HOLY ANGELS, Roselle 
 
 
PASTOR 
Rev. Terry Roder 
Rectory (712-673-2351) 
For emergencies & weekends 
Fr. Roder`s mobile (712-267-0073) 
RoderT@scdiocese.org 
 
PRIEST IN RESIDENCE [RETIRED] 
Rev. Richard Remmes [Arcadia] 
(712-790-6888) 
 
BOOKKEEPER 
Cindy Lawler  Breda Office 
ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
Julie Eich   Arcadia Office 
 
PARISH DIRECTORS 
Joel Dentlinger, Becky Vonnahme 
 
FINANCE COUNCIL  
Joe Behrens   Janet Muhlbauer 
Russ Riesenberg  Ann Schmitz 
Erin Sundrup       Kassie Wernimont 
 

FAITH FORMATION 
EmmaLee Miklosovic  

Carroll Co. Religious Ed. (CCRE) 
712-792-0513 

Robin Lawler, 712-689-2595 
Arcadia & Vail 

 
PARISH RENTAL CONTACTS 

 

St. Bernard Mary Nieland  
Center/Gym 

Call Cindy Lawler 712-673-2582 

St. John Parish Hall 
Call Julie Eich 712-689-2595 

St. Augustine Parish Hall/Gym 
Call Julie Eich or Cindy Lawler 

Our Lady of Mt. Carmel Parish Hall   
Call Michelle Pudenz 712-830-8327 

 

Rental Rates are posted on website 
gscpcarrollco.org 

 
BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS 

ARE DUE WEDNESDAY EVENINGS 
stjohnarcadia@gmail.com 

GOOD 

SHEPHERD 

CATHOLIC 

PARISH (GSCP) 

 
 
 
 

http://gscpcarrollco.org/ 



 

 

ALL PARISH NEWS 
 

**PARISH OFFICE HOURS HAVE CHANGED** 
Cindy will physically be in the office on Tuesday’s and 
Friday’s from 7:30am-11:30am.  The rest of the week she 
will be available ONLY by calling the office number—712
-673-2582—as she will be working from home and caring 
for her grandchildren.  You can still email Cin-
dy at goodshepherd@westianet.net.  There will be some 
growing pains with this transition so your patience is truly 
appreciated.  Julie will continue to be available in the St. 
John’s office on Monday’s and Friday’s from 7:30am-
11:30am and by email at stjohnarcadia@gmail.com. 
 
Sacred Heart Improvements:  Concrete work and new stairs 
are nearly complete at Sacred Heart in Templeton, so we will 
return to the regular mass schedule starting with 10 a.m. 
mass on Sunday, May 12th .  Please note that it may take 
awhile to get railings and final landscaping/seeding complet-
ed, so please watch the barricades and signs.  If you have dif-
ficulties getting in and out of church, please use the north 
stairwell or south ramp entrances until new railings are in-
stalled at the main entrance stairs.  Thank you for your pa-
tience as we get these needed improvements completed!  

 
Baccalaureate Mass for ALL GSCP 
GRADUATES will be next weekend, May 
11, 5:30pm at Breda; May 12, 8am at Arca-
dia; 10am at Templeton.   
 

 

Kuemper’s Upcoming Important Dates: 

Wed., May 8:  All School Mass @ 8:30am; 
Spring Music Showcase:  6pm-2nd & 3rd 
grade concert; 7:30pm-4th & 6th grade concert 

Fri., May 10:  5th grade Wax Museum 

 

2024 Kuemper Ball:  Thank you to everyone involved in the 
success of the 40th Kuemper Ball!  It was a wonderful even-
ing full of celebration and community!  
 
The Christ Our Life Catholic Conference is scheduled for 
September 28th and 29th at the Wells Fargo Arena in Des 
Moines.  The conference is packed full of speakers and 
breakout sessions as well as Mass and a Eucharistic Proces-
sion, Adoration and Benediction.  Speakers include Steve An-
grisano (who has spoken and performed music at the St. John 
Paul II Outdoor Mass in Carroll); Jason Evert who has spoken 
in Carroll about purity; and Magnus and Julie MacFarlane-
Barrow the founders and CEO of Mary’s meals which feeds 
over 2.4 million hungry children daily, plus many other nota-
ble speakers.  A flyer with more details will be in the bulletin 
in the next few weeks.  
 
Ed & Dorothy Vogl Scholarship:  If you are a member of 
St. John’s Church or a descendant of the Vogl Family in 
grades 8-11, you are eligible to apply for this scholarship.  
Please call Mae (689-2470) or ask at Kuemper for an applica-
tion. 
 
The Charles Carroll Council Knights of Columbus will be 
conducting their annual Pro Life baby bottle fundraiser 
starting on Mother's day weekend (May 11th & 12th) and 
finishing shortly after Father's day. We will be distributing 

baby bottles at all masses in Carroll County on Mother's day 
weekend. This year in addition to the Ultrasound initiative we 
will also be giving a donation to the New Creation Pregnancy 
Resource Center in Carroll as well. Thank you in advance for 
your support. The Carroll KC's  
 
 

ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST, ARCADIA 
 

Parents...  would you mind please accompanying your chil-
dren to the Church restroom on Sundays as our parish cleanup 
crew is experiencing problems with the soap dispenser being 
emptied out in the sink, stool, and floor. Your cooperation in 
trying to help us eliminate this problem is greatly appreciated.  
 
St. John Guild will meet on Thursday, May 9, 6:30pm in 
the Parish Hall.  A reminder to return your Guild Officer 
ballots.  Please mail to Barb Vogl, 411 W. Head Street, Arca-
dia, drop off at Barb’s or place in the weekly collection bas-
ket. 

 
MINISTERS-May 12 

Reader:  Sheila Dentlinger    
Servers:  Ryan Igou, Caden Vonnahme 
Ushers/Greeters/Gifts:  Bob & Julie Steinkamp 
EMHC:  Joel & Sheila Dentlinger, Marlene Hoffmann, Pat 
Vogl, Choir 

 
 

ST. BERNARD, BREDA 
 

THANK YOU to Jason Reising for donating his time and the 
materials to install a new lighting system in the St. Bernard 
Church sign box.    
 
A BIG THANK YOU to the May Crowning and Fellowship 
Committee!  It was a fun evening of prayer, fellowship and 
great desserts.  Thank you for planning the gathering, inviting 
our young members to participate, and giving us the oppor-
tunity to visit and pray together. 
 
The St. Bernard Chapel will be open on Saturday, May 11 
for viewing and taking pictures after the 5:30 Baccalaure-
ate Mass. 
 
Due to the significant debt that Good Shepherd Catholic 
Parish is faced with, the finance council has begun explor-
ing options to reduce expenses at its many parish proper-
ties. Our top priority is ensuring our beautiful worship sites 
are properly maintained. Because parish funeral receptions in 
Breda are held at the Legion Hall, the former St. Bernard 
school building in Breda is rarely utilized other than a small 
percentage of space for the parish office, and sporadic rentals 
for family events or sports teams. The second floor is not 
available for rental, nor is it currently heated. On top of 
monthly operating expenses, along with yearly insurance pre-
miums, the building is now in need of a new roof at a substan-
tial cost. We feel the building is still a good structure and 
could potentially benefit the community in another capacity, 
while reducing our financial burden. Therefore, the parish is 
open to speaking with developers or investors who have an 
interest in repurposing the building to better serve the com-
munity. This is just an exploratory phase right now to see 
if an alternative use is feasible, and no formal timeline is 

mailto:goodshepherd@westianet.net
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set for making any decisions. If you have interest in touring 
the building, contact Becky Vonnahme at 712-210-4974.  
 
St. Bernard Men‘s and Women‘s Circle will be offering (5) 
$200 scholarships to student members of St. Bernard 
Chuch.  Scholarship applications may now be picked up in the 
church office or you can call and have one emailed to you.  
Any student member of St. Bernard Church receiving a 
Catholic education is eligible to apply.  Considerations for this 
cholarship include:  Church involvement and participation 
including attendance at Mass; Character and moral values; The 
importance of receiving a Catholic education.  Fr. Roder, St. 
Bernard board members/directors and members of St. Bernard 
Church will be choosing the recipients.  Applications must be 
returned to the church office no later than May 10.  They 
can be emailed or dropped in the drop box at the parish 
officeRecipients will be announced in May. 
 
Rosary Leaders are NEEDED.  Please contact Cindy at the 
parish office if you would like to volunteer. 
 
Choir practice Saturday, May 11, 5pm in school. 
 
The Breda American Legion will have poppies available in 
remembrance of Veterans after Mass at St. Bernard on 
May 18th.   
 

MINISTERS-May 11 
Rosary Leader:  Jennifer Koster 
Greeters:  Arlene Mueggenberg, Jennifer Koster 
Reader:  Becky Vonnahme   
Servers:  Preston & Camren Vonnahme   
Gift Bearers:  Tom & Norma Wessling 
Ushers:  Evan Wernimont, Jasen Tiefenthaler  
Body of Christ:  Rosie Wernimont  
Blood of Christ:  Jennifer Koster, Randy Snyder 
May $$ Counters: Muriel McDermott, Mary Lou Grabner 

 
 

SACRED HEART, TEMPLETON 
 
Sacred Heart Improvements:  Concrete work and new stairs 
are nearly complete at Sacred Heart in Templeton, so we will 
return to the regular mass schedule starting with 10 a.m. 
mass on Sunday, May 12th .  Please note that it may take 
awhile to get railings and final landscaping/seeding completed, 
so please watch the barricades and signs.  If you have diffi-
culties getting in and out of church, please use the north 
stairwell or south ramp entrances until new railings are in-
stalled at the main entrance stairs.  Thank you for your pa-
tience as we get these needed improvements completed!  
 
Sacred Heart Street Dance:  We are beginning plans for the 
annual Sacred Heart Street Dance to be held again on Wednes-
day, July 3rd, 2024.  If you have requests for specific times to 
work or not work due to kids or other commitments, please 
contact Mary Schoeppner by e-mail at sheptmar@netins or by 
cell phone at (712) 830-3759, or Joe Behrens by e-mail 
at joebehrens@outlook.com or at (712) 830-1586 as soon as 
possible.  More details to come! 

 
 

ST. AUGUSTINE, HALBUR 
 
Rosary on Monday, May 6 will be cancelled. 

MINISTERS-May 12 
Reader:  Holly Warner      
Server:  Lauren & Katelynn Gehling 
EMHC:  Dave & Sylvia Sporrer 
Church Cleaners (wk of 05/12): Dave/Sylvia Sporrer, Scott/
Alison Sturm 

 
 

OUR LADY OF MOUNT CARMEL, 
MOUNT CARMEL 

 

GOOD NEWS:  The tuckpointing project at Our Lady of Mt. 
Carmel church will begin in mid-August.  Of the $120,390 
cost of the project $87,685 is currently available leaving a bal-
ance of $32,575 left to raise.   If you would like to donate to 
the project please make checks payable to GSCP and put a 
note in the memo that it’s for the OLMC tuckpointing project 
or write it in a note or on the envelope.  You may put your do-
nation in the collection basket or mail it to the Parish office at: 
GSCP, PO Box 39, Breda, IA 51436.  Thank you.  

 
 

HOLY ANGELS, ROSELLE 
 

Condolences and prayers to the family and friends of Lenus 
Haberl.  Saints of God, come to his aid!  Come to meet him, 
angels of the Lord!  Receive his soul and present him to God 
most high!  Funeral will be held on Saturday, May 4 at 10am 
at Holy Angels with visitation on Friday, May 3 from 5-7pm 
at Sharp Funeral Home with a Christian Wake Service at 7pm. 
 
Looking for Family Trees with Holy Angels Ancestry 
Roots for our 150th Centennial on August 31, 2024.  We will 
be displaying them in Holy Angels Historic Church in Roselle 
on the 31st of August to show off all our Family History.  Any 
questions please contact 712-830-8592 or 712-790-1309.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Adult $  5,987.00 

Loose 522.00 

Kuemper Support 200.00 

Retired & Infirm Priests 30.00 

Guild Income-OLMC 150.00 

Hall/Gym rentals 500.00 

Building Fund--Sacred Heart Steps 500.00 

  

Stewardship 

Weekend of April 27/28 

mailto:joebehrens@outlook.com


 

 

PERSONS WISHING TO 
JOIN THE CATHOLIC 
CHURCH, whether baptized in 
another faith or unbaptized and 
over the age of seven [7], may 
contact Fr. Roder at any time of 
the year to begin the process 
known as the Rite of Christian 
Initiation of Adults (RCIA), or 
the Rite of Christian Initiation of 
Children (RCIC).  

NEW PARISHIONERS may register in the parish of their choice by  visiting the 
website (http://gscpcarrollco.org/parish-registration), choosing the “ABOUT” drop-
down menu, clicking on Parish Registration, and completing the form. WELCOME! 

BAPTISM CLASS is offered to couples who are having a child baptized for the first time in one of the 
churches of Good Shepherd Catholic Parish. —New parents, CONGRATS! PLEASE email Fr. Roder so a 
day and time for the class can be scheduled with you (there might be more than one couple attending, 
which is a good thing!). 

5 star banking 
bredasavingsbank.com 

712-673-2321 

   

   

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

Pietra Fitness 

 

Pietra Fitness 

Offers stretching and strengthen-

ing classes featuring Christian 

prayer in the Catholic tradition.  

Coming Fall 2024 

 Jk 

  

MARRIAGE PREPARATION: It is advisable to begin this at least 9 months before the wedding day. If either 
the bride or the groom was previously married and has not yet done the annulment process, that will be necessary 
before marriage preparation can begin. Please contact Fr. Roder so that all preparations may be completed in 
time for the wedding and marriage. Remember, the wedding is just a day, while marriage is a LIFETIME! 

Open September 6 

Fridays 

Noon-6:00 p.m. 

Saturdays 

10:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. 

Sundays 

Noon– 4:00 p.m. 

16624 120th St 

PO Box 3 

Breda, IA 51436 

(712) 673-2305 Tel 

(712) 830-5375 Cell 

Mike.uhlenkamp@planpioneer.com 

 

   GROTE BROS  EXCAVATING 

   712-790-7110 

  John Grote  

                                                                                                               

God Bless 

 

Bar & Grill  

109 Front St  

Arcadia, IA  

712-689-2522  

Features  

Tues: Tacos  

Wed: Big Leg Nite  

Sat: Prime Rib  

Kitchen hours 

 Mon-Fri 11-1 Mon-Sat 5-10 Sun 4-10 

Matthew’s Insurance/Hinners Ag 

Halbur, IA 

 

Matt Hinners 

712-249-5447 


